
 
 

 

 

 

The new wall and gate at the front of the Cricket Ground 
© Terry T. Chilton 

 

 
 

Langley Park Sports & Social Club Buildings 
© George Hawxwell 

 

 

  
 

 

Langley Park Sports and 
Social Club  
 
You must have noticed the 
developments at the Sports 
and Social Club! 
Probably most of the village 
have been saying for years 
that the fence should be 
replaced, at the very least.   
 
Despite the best efforts of 
generations of Parish, District 
and County Councillors and 
EQUaL Partnership 
Committees, things just 
seemed to go from bad to 
worse.   
The football team was 
downgraded and the pitch 
and its surroundings became 
derelict-looking.  The bowls 
club was struggling to keep 
the green right, let alone a dry 

building and tea-making 
facilities.  The cricket team 
were doing their best to keep 
their field in playable 
condition and the club 
building and the pavilion were 
in a dire condition; generally a 
deplorable situation. 
 
Just when EQUaL thought 

that things might 
start to turn 
around and 
funding could be 
found for major 
work on the area, 
the club was 
taken over by the 
brewery, who put 
it up for sale. 
Then we thought 
that was the end 
of the whole 

thing. 
And along came  

Alan Cassidy! 
All of a sudden, the Club is 
clean and tidy; the buildings 
and grounds are being 
improved; the whole area is 
welcoming. The boundary 
fence has had its 
disintegrating concrete panels 
replaced with a shining, smart 
new security fence and at the 
front there is the brick wall, 
topped with railings, partly 
funded by the District 
Councillors.  This wall seems 
to have instantly changed the 
look of Langley Park.  We are 
suddenly smart and modern 
instead of semi-derelict.  
What a relief! Well done, 
Alan! 
 
Alison Hiles 
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 The Editor, 8 Long Garth, Durham City, DH1 4HJ or email to editor@langley -park.org.uk  
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Pupils proudly show off their cycling awards. 

 

 

The webcam in action 

 

 

 

 
Police Beat Surgery  
 
Following the success of our 
trial óBeat Surgeryô at the end 
of 2008 we have decided to 
host more regular drop in 
sessions within Langley Park. 
If you have any issues you 
would like to discuss with an 
officer, feel free to drop in at 
St Andrews  Methodistôs 
Church every second Friday 
between 09:00 and 10:30. 
The next sessions will be  
April 3rd & 17th. Updates for 
these meetings will be posted 
in the windows of LANGLEY 
PARK HARDWARE  and 
SPAR. 
 
Resident sô Meeting  
 
We recently attended a 
Residentsô Meeting in 
Langley Park and a number 
of issues were raised by you 
which we have been looking 
into. These issues ranged 
from speeding cars to noise 
complaints. We have been 
looking into both short and 
long term solutions to these 
issues and will keep you 
updated with the progress.  
 
Thanks a lot! 
 
PCSO 7007 
Jamie Andrew Pearsall  

DURHAM CONSTABULARY  
 

 

 

Cycling Proficiency  
 
Year 5 pupils at Langley Park 
Primary School have enjoyed 
taking park in the new 
Government Initiative to learn 

cycling skills both at school 
and out on the roads.  All the 
pupils who took part achieved 
a Level 2 award. 
Well done to everyone 
involved! 
 
Langley Park g oes 
International  
 

Two teachers from Langley 
Park Primary visited Henri 
Arnould School, just outside 
Paris.  Following a visit from a 
French counterpart last year 
a link has been firmly 
established between the two 
schools.  During our visit we 
taught the children some 
English songs, and read 
some English stories.  We 
found that the teaching of 
English plays an important 
role in French schools and 
the pupils spoke English quite 
well. 
 

One of the reasons for the 
visit was to help support our 
colleagues in using a web-
cam through a secure virtual 
learning platform.   We were 
able to establish this link and 
communicated with our Year 
6 pupils in England. 

We intend to develop this link 
by teaching each other typical 
cultural games through our 
web cam link.  In addition, 
children from Langley Park 
will also be spending an 
afternoon in their school 
during our French trip in June 
this year. 
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Half bag of fruit or vegetables  £1.75 
Full bag of fruit or vegetables  £2.80 
Salad bag    £2.80 
Family Box of fruit or vegetables £5.00 
5 kg bag of potatoes  £1.75 
12 local med class  
A free range eggs   £1.80 
 

 

Presentation of the Trophy 

 

 

 

 

Langley Park Community 
Association  
 
DELIVERING WHOLESALE 
FRUIT AND VEGETABLES.  
 
A new Vegetable and Fruit 
Co-op service is now 
operating successfully from 
the Wood View 
Community Centre. 
Secretary Alison 
Spenceley has 
informed Esh 
Leaves that fruit and 
vegetables from the 
Food Chain (North 
East) can be 
ordered and collected from 
the centre.  
 
Food Chain (North East) 
deliver wholesale seasonal 
goods to the community 
centre.  Each week Alison 
Spenceley, Secretary of the 
Langley Park Community 
Centre, takes orders and 
payments and telephones the 
collective order to the Food 
Chain on a Monday. Fruit and 
vegetables are then delivered 
made up to order on a 
Tuesday, and can be 
collected from the Centre 
after 12.30 p.m. Each of the 
vegetable/salad/fruit bags 
contains at least five varieties 
of produce. 
 
The advantage of ordering 
fruit and vegetables from the 
Community Centre is that all 
of the goods delivered are tip-
top fresh, sometimes so 
much fresher than can be 
bought in the supermarket. 
The Food Chain is also a 
non-profit organisation, and 
the prices are more than 

competitive. A full box of 
vegetables for £5.00 contains 
enough to feed a family of 
four for a whole week. For 
those living alone, there is the 
opportunity to purchase a half 
or full bag of vegetables or 
fruit in the knowledge that the 
customer is buying fresh 
produce and receiving  full 
value for money.  The price 
list is as follows: 

For further details of the 
scheme, contact Alison 
Spenceley at the Langley 
Park Community Centre 
(0191 3731876) or look up 
the Food Chain website at 
www.thefoodchain -ne.co.uk  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Langley Park Angling Club  
 
Langley Park Angling Club 
has been established since 
1952. 
It has fishing on three lakes 
and over a mile stretch of the 
River Browney. 
It is a thriving club and at 
present has a membership of 
around 170. 
These members consist of 
male and female and cover 
all age groups. 

Recently a testimonial fishing 
competition was held on 
behalf of the clubs previous 
long serving Chairman 
Gordon Lee. The competition 
was held at a venue in north 
Yorkshire where the 
competition was won by 
Martin Watson. Martin was 
presented on the day with his 
trophy from Gordon.  

The club presently has an 
angling coach and coaching 
sessions with angling 
equipment supplied on the 
day free of charge will be 
arranged for anyone wishing 
to give fishing a try. These 
sessions are popular so it is 
advisable to forward names 
as soon as possible to Mr R 
Davison on Mob: 
07770626174.   
One of the areaôs the club is 
keen to encourage and 
promote is the junior section. 
As the area 
has limited 
facilities for 
the younger 
generation 
fishing can be 
found on the 
doorstep and 
is easily accessible. The club 
runs fishing competitions, and 
days away for the junior 
section throughout the year, 
and recently arranged a day 
out to a fishing complex in 
North Yorkshire where many 

NEWS FROM OUR LOCAL 
ORGANISATIONS  

 



Esh Leaves Page 4 March 2009 

 

Take Note: All Juniors under 13 
years of age must be accompanied 
by an Adult Member when fishing 
Club Waters unless in organised 
outings. No juniors are allowed on 
Tursdale unless above13 years of 
age and with an Adult Member.  

Swan & Signet © www.freefoto.com 

of the juniors had 
experienced fishing for the 
first time and most of these 
have become members of the 
club in 2009 and are keen to 
get fishing as soon as the 
weather improves. 
 
The club welcomes everyone, 
subject to approval by the 
committee and annual 
membership is available 
through a one off payment. 
 
Membership Fees for 2009  
Senior: £35.00 + £5.00 joining 
fee. Total £40.00  
Disabled  Member £25.00 + 
£5.00 joining fee. Total 
£30.00     
Senior  Citizens £25.00 + 
£5.00   joining fee. Total 
£30.00 
Juniors £13.00 + £2.00 
joining fee. Total  £15.00 
 
Anyone wishing to know more 
about the club or become a 
member can download the 
application form from the club 
website on www.lpaa.org.uk   
 
Application forms are also 
available from Langley Park 
Post Office or any of the local 
Fishing tackle shops. 
 
For any further information 
please contact: Mr R.Davison 
on 0191 3730974. Mob: 
07770626174 or Mr P Elliot 
on 07832745743 
 
Tight Lines to all our 
members in 2009 

 

Langley Park Cricket Club  
 

Langley Park Cricket Club is 
looking for new members. By 
the time Esh Leaves has 
been delivered it is likely that 
outdoor nets will have started 
for the 2009/10 season. 

Anyone interested in joining 
the Club should contact Tom 
Huscroft on 0191 3733033 for 
further details. 
 

 

 
Hopefully, by the time you 
read this all the snow and ice 
will have gone and the 
serious pressure to survive 
for our wildlife will have 
lessened.  People are getting 
more and more 
knowledgeable about feeding 
birds in their gardens.  Less 
white bread and more whole 
grains and fatballs are being 
put out, which is a much 
better diet. 
The one group of birds which 
are still being fed an almost 
exclusive diet of bread by the 
public is the water birds.  
Hands up everyone who has 
fed the ducks and swans at 
the park on bread.  Has 
anyone not got their hands 
up? Certainly not me! 
This year for the first time, the 

Wildfowl and Wetlands Trust 
has been publicising this as a 
serious problem.  The birds 
fill up with the tasty bread and 
stop foraging for the 
invertebrates and other small 
water animals which provide 
their protein, vitamins and 
minerals.  This is particularly 
serious for young birds.   
One year when I was working 
for Durham Wildlife Trust, we 
had two contrasting families 
of swans, living on 
neighbouring lakes.  One 
family was very aggressive 
and wouldnôt let any other 
birds near, let alone people.  
We had to stop using the 
dipping platform on their lake 
because they were attacking 
the children.  They certainly 
didnôt receive any bread!  
They brought up five fat and 
equally aggressive 
youngsters.   
The other family were very 
gentle and friendly.  They 
would sit among the children 
when we were pond dipping 
and generally make 
themselves popular.  Small 
wonder, then, that the 
children brought their parents 
and grandparents on 
weekend walks to see them 
and bring them bread.  In the 
autumn, when the youngsters 

were learning 
to fly, ready 
to leave for 

warmer 
climes, the 

problems 
started to 
show up.  
First, they all 
set off from 
the water and 
quickly came 
down on the 
wrong side of 

the fence in a 

WILDLIFE CORNER  
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Anna Lawson © Howard Little (2008) 

new woodland.  The fence 
had to be cut to herd them 
out since taking off from the 
scrub was almost impossible.  
A couple of days later they all 
took flight properly but, unlike 
the others, they came back to 
the ground very quickly; two 
got as far as the grassy hill; 
one was in our car park and 
two were reported as being 
slightly injured in the factory 
yard across the road.  When 
we started to round them up, 
we discovered what the 
problem was.  They were all 
exceptionally thin and didnôt 
have the energy to fly once 
theyôd got into the air.  It can 
be very difficult to see that 
birds are thin under a healthy 
layer of feathers.  The story 
does have a happy ending 
because they all went off to 
the swan hospital in Berwick 
and lived to see the next 
summer. It does have a 
moral, however, and that is to 
stop feeding bread to birds! 
 
Alison 
 

 

 
 
It is indeed heart-warming 
when someone fights back 
from not one, but two 
debilitating illnesses, but that 
is what one resident of 
Langley Park is successfully 
achieving. 
 
Anna Lawson, daughter of 
the renowned sculptor 
Fenwick Lawson and a noted 
artist in her own right, was 
diagnosed with Chronic 
Fatigue Syndrome / ME and 
was later told that she 
suffered from Narcolepsy in 
May 2008.  
 

For those who are unfamiliar 
with Narcolepsy it is a 
neurological condition where 
a person falls asleep during 
the day at inappropriate 
times, often at work or school.  
Annaôs condition became so 
bad that she had to give up 
her job as an art and design 
lecturer as she is rarely able 
to leave the house on her 
own. 
 
However, her determination 
in fighting the disease can be 
found in the fact that she has 
set up a small business 
working from home. This has 
a double advantage, she can 
tailor her time to suit the 
needs of her body; and she 
has not given up the type of 
artistic work that she loves so 
much. She has created her 
own line of greetings cards 
and sells them via her 
website on the Internet. With 
help from various quarters, 
including Business Link, Job 
Centre Plus, Access to Work, 
In- Biz, The Derwentside 
Employment Team and 

Emerge, Ananna 
Image has now 
been launched. 
Talking about the 
change that has 
overtaken her 
life, Anna said 
ñItôs not easy 
having to 
readjust your 
whole life to cope 
with what others 
have only read 
about. It has 
taken me a long 
time to find out 
what was really 
wrong with me, 

and now that my 
illness has been 

diagnosed, then I have no 
real choice except in the way 
that I face the future.ò 
 
Annaôs designs often use her 
experiences as a working 
mother of three and some 
combine these with her love 
of the classics and mythology 
to create images of ólifeôs little 
ironiesô to which most of us in 
the modern world can relate. 
She will be contributing new 
images in the brand new, 
national, e-magazine 
óHorizonô (next issue March 
2009). Anna also markets 
images of the photographs of 
sculptures created by her 
father, Fenwick Lawson. 
 
With a smile Anna said, ñI 
now have a chance to pursue 
my own dreams, and it is 
indeed ironic that my illness 
has afforded me that 
opportunity.ò 
 
The Ananna Image website 
can be accessed at 
www.anannaimage.com  
 

 

FIGHTING BACK  
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Part of Esh Leaves 
 

Sir Bobby Robson Park   

While there is still some work to be done including a 

fen ce erected along the church wall and further 

seeding and hedge planting, the park is in use.  

We are planning a celebration on Saturday 6 th  June 

2009 to thank all those who have been involved in the 

project and to show off our new Park in Langley Park. 

If y ou have any suggestions about how you would like 

to celebrate the park, or any other articles on this 

page, please ring and let us know  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Fun and relaxation at Mind & Body  

The Mind & Body session on the 

22nd January at Quebec Village Hall 

was a most enjoyable success ð 

mmmm ð the relaxation, the 

massages, the fun and the goody 

bag ð really enjoyable. More please!  

Swimming 
We have successfully gained further funding, from the Grants for Groups 

fund and Councillors Gordon Coulson and Sue Rothwell, to help pay for the 

transport of the Swimming Group on a Wednesday morning.  So why not 

come along and join our friendly group at 9.00am on Wednesday mornings 

for a contribution of £2.00 and the cost of swimming, pick up by Langley 

Park Community Transport  from the Langley Park Hotel, and return by 

lunch time, other pick ups along the way by arrangement with the driver.  
 

Annual General Meeting 14 th  May 2009 ð Advance Notice  

EQUaL has successfully completed major projects including 3 playgrounds 

and a Breat hing Place, and provided support to a number of community 

groups throughout the 7 years the current Trustees have been in charge.  

If EQUaL is to continue there is a need for new Trustees to step in and 

take over to enable EQUaL to move forward, if we do n ot hear from 

enough potential new Trustees by the 16 th  April a resolution will be put to 

the AGM for the dissolution of EQUaL. Please contact 0787 943 5422 , 

e-mail equal@vcip.org.uk  or in writing at  

EQUaL, 11 Hawt horne Terrace, Langley Park, Durham, DH7 9SH.  
  

 

 

mailto:equal@vcip.org.uk
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Ernie Todd - (December 2008)  
© Terry T. Chilton 

 

 

A winter scene of Ernie in his garden with this amazing large planter 
he made from a Car Wheel and Tyre turned inside out with the top 
edge trimmed.   © Terry T.Chilton 
 

 

 

 

 

I have been talking to a 
remarkable Langley Park 
gentleman called Ernest 
(Ernie) Todd who still lives in 
the same house where he 
was born on Wednesday, 
November 23rd, 1921. 

 

Ernie told me so many 
interesting stories about his 
fascinating life.  During the 
Second World War he served 
in the Royal Air Force and 
trained as an engineer on the 
Rolls Royce Merlin engine. 

 

At this time, not knowing 
where he was bound for, he 
was sent abroad, and 
somewhere in the 
Mediterranean onboard the 
troopship óWindsor Castleô 
there was a tremendous 
explosion, thought to be a 
direct hit from an enemy 
Torpedo.  Sadly the óWindsor 
Castleô sank and Ernie found 
himself swimming for his life. 

 

Fortunately a nearby Corvette 
came to the rescue and took 
him to Algiers where he 

stayed until the end of the 
war servicing Rolls Royce 
Merlin aircraft engines.  As it 
happened there was a 
Langley Park sailor on the 
Corvette called John Bramfitt. 
 

Ernieôs father was a coal 
miner at the Langley Park 
colliery, and as a young boy 
Ernie well remembers his 
father earning only £1.10 
shillings a week.   His father 
was also a keen gardener, 
and kept hens, pigs, goats 
and ducks, normally letting 
the pigs go to the local       
Co-operative Store. 
 
Times were hard in the 
1920ôs and 30ôs when Ernie 
was a boy.  Fortunately the 
coal miners' received free 
coal, which was delivered to 
the house by a lorry with solid 
tyres.   The coal was simply 
emptied on the street, and to 
earn pocket money Ernie took 
on the job of shovelling tons 
of coal into the neighboursô 
bunkers at three pence a ton. 
He also became a newspaper 
boy, and at 5.30 a.m. he went 
to the local railway station to 

collect newspapers from the 
train for Andersonôs 
Newsagents Shop in Langley 
Park.  Mr. Anderson had 
already marked out a delivery 
route for him that included the 
old Isolation Hospital.  
Furthermore, he took on a job 
rewinding films at the Langley 
Park Hippodrome  cinema.  
After each film was shown he 
would rewind it onto an empty 
spool with the film running 
over his fingers.  By doing 
this he could detect any 
broken sprocket holes.  If any 
were found he would stop the 
rewind, cut, trim, and clean 
the film before splicing it. 
Ernie told me about the 
Hippodrome  cinema pianist 
Tibby Burdon, who was also 
a local Tailor.  Tibby played 
for the silent films, and 
watching every move on the 
screen he skilfully adjusted 
the music to fit each scene, 
the quiet parts only being 
disturbed by the munching of 
apples from the children 
behind.  Unfortunately, an 
impish boy just had to try out 
his skill with an apple core, 
and taking careful aim scored 

A MAN OF MANY SKILLS  
 




